The difference is not something you can hold in your hands.


If we take a vending machine and break it down into its assemblies that perform important functions we get something like the following:


1.
The Processor (MPU, Logic Assembly, what ever you want to call it.)


2.
Coin acceptor and / or Bill Acceptor


3.
Hopper to return change to the customer


4.
Vending mechanism. Usually stepper motors that move the vending apparatus under control of the MPU.


Looking at a reel-type slot machine we would observe about the same thing.


1.
The Processor (MPU, Logic Assembly, what ever you want to call it.)


2.
Coin acceptor and / or Bill Acceptor


3.
Hopper to return change to the customer


4.
Stepper motors that move the reels under control of the MPU.


The defining difference is not something you can really hold in your hands. We can take a vending machine, change the software so that the customer inserts his money and is returned a vended item at random or no item at all and it is now a Class III game. The distinction is not mechanical; it is only a change in software stored in EPROMs.


The difference between Class II and Class III is even more minor changes in software. The theme of the game is not real important. A game with the name of Bingo does not define it as a Class II game.


The same comparison can be made to video games. We can take a video amusement game and change it into a Class III gaming device by changing only the software.


Where is the problem?


How the software runs is what makes the difference. NIGC's decisions are generally available. They are in plain English. You don't have to be a lawyer to interpret them.


I know NIGC decisions are clear enough for the manufacturers to understand. If their attitude were one of cooperation instead of antagonistic they could easily make games that pass as Class II and still be entertaining.

Herschel

